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DEFER DRAGON’S BURNING NEWS 
Defer Behavior 

Pledge 

Today I will DO my 

best to BE my best 

I will be respectful 

I will practice respon-

sibility 

I will always be safe 

I will show my Drag-

on pride. 

Defer Elementary School 

15425 Kercheval 

Grosse Pointe Park, MI 48230 

Phone: 313-432-4000 

Fax: 313-432-4002 

www.gpschools.org/defer 

February 4, 2016 

Karen Sullivan 

Defer Principal 

 

Seven  Habits 

Be Proactive 

Begin with the End 

in mind 

Put first things first 

Think Win-Win 

Seek first to under-

stand, then to be 

understood 

Synergize– together 

is better 

Sharpen the Saw 

The Importance of Homework 

What does the term ‘homework’ mean to you? In your family, does ‘homework’ have a 

positive or a negative connotation?   For some, the word ‘homework’ is associated with 

the idea that such work is drudgery, a necessary evil of attending school. For others, 

homework is viewed as a precious opportunity to boost learning, and they’re right!!!! 

There are three purposes for the  assigning of homework.  They are listed below along 

with an example of this type of homework being assigned at Defer.   

To give students opportunities to practice skills.  To execute a skill, students must 

reach a level of self-sufficiency.  When practicing, they are to improve their accu-

racy and speed.  At Defer math fact practice, spelling practice, and EDM home-

work all fall into this category. 

 

To prepare students for a new topic.  To do this students have to retrieve their prior 

knowledge.  This homework might ask a child to reflect on what they have learned 

from other classes, or from their reading.  For example, if the students were going 

to read Jack London’s “To Build A Fire”, the homework might be to write experi-

ences they have had in bitter cold. 

 

To elaborate on introduced material.  This type of homework asks the student to 

extend their knowledge.  For example, our 5
th
 graders studied controls and varia-

bles in Science and then set up an experiment to test their own hypothesis using 

controls and one variable.   

Fast Facts and Tips for Homework 

In order for students to reach competency, they must practice it 24 times.  When 

your child does not do their homework they have missed out on a practice session 

towards mastery.   

Students should keep track of their assignments by using an agenda or homework 

notebook.  Our students complete their agendas every day at Defer. 

If students are practicing a skill like times tables they would benefit from keeping track 

of their speed and accuracy.  Students track this information in their data binders 

at school. 

All students should read for at least 20 minutes a night.  This is in addition to their as-

signed homework. 

Parents should help with homework by establishing a routine and finding a place.  

The amount of homework should be enough to equal grade level times 10.  In other 

words, 3
rd

 graders should have 30 minutes of homework on school nights, and 4
th
 

graders should have 40 minutes. This does not include reading for 20 minutes 

nightly. 

Bottom Line . . . . 

Homework is essential to student learning!  

Did you do your homework tonight? 
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SAFETY/SERVICE 

 

In January, Defer Safety/Service celebrated at the Pierce Pool.  It was a cold day and perfect for swimming in a warm 
pool.  We enjoyed Faygo, and snacks together.  

Mr. Senska joined us as our Lifeguard to supervise the safety of our swimmers.  Thank you, Mr. Senska.  Everyone 
enjoyed a relaxing swim.  It was great to reward all these students for volunteering their time serving Defer on a dai-
ly basis. 

The Safeties love their hot cocoa to “Warm the Safeties.”  Thank you, PTO it is greatly appreciated. 

If you see a Safety/Service doing a good job, please tell them. 

Thank you, 

Helen Srebernak 

 

Safety/Service Member of the Month-January  
 

Safety:  Xavier  I. 

Service: Dominic  P. 

 

Safety Patrol Members check the weather before leaving their houses in the morning and  

if the weather is below 0 degrees with the wind-chill, then the Safety Patrol Members will not be at their posts. 

  

Post Times                                      Late Start Monday                              

Safety:   8:10-8:20a.m.         Safety:  8:50-9:05a.m. 

              3:35-3:45 p.m.                       3:35-3:45 p.m. 

Service:  8:15-8:25a.m.         Service: 8:55-9:10a.m. 

               3:35-3:45p.m.             3:35-3:45p.m. 
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Greenhouse  News  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2   Adolescent 

Health Parent 

Meeting.  Gr. 4-5 

6:30.    

5th Gr. Camp 

meeting  6:00 

3 4 

PTO Bingo Night 

7-9 pm 

Lunch enrichment 

Ends. 
 

5 

6 7 8 
PTO Meeting  

7 pm in the  

Library 

9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 
Am classes only 

PM– Staff Record 

Day 

16 17 18 

Donuts with 

your Dragon 

8 –8:20 am 

Wear  Defer  Y-shirts 

19 

20 21 22 23 
Service and  Safety 

Party  - Movie 

24 25 

Spring  

Break  

26 

27 28 

No School 

29 

No School 

30 

No School 

31 

No School 

1 

No School 

 

      March 2016 

February 2016 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5  
Donuts with your 

Dragon 

8:00-8:20 am 

Wear  Defer T-shirts 

6 

7 8 9 

PTO Meeting 

7 pm in the  

Library  

10 

Student Count 

Day 

11 12 13 

14 15 

Mid –Winter 

Break Begins 

16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 

School Resumes 

23 24 25 

Service and Safety 

Bowling Party 

26 

 

27 

28 29      




